
WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are 
saddened to learn of the passing of Leslie David Woodcock, a City of Mississauga 
Employee who passed away on October 24, 2022;  
 
AND WHEREAS Leslie joined Mississauga Transit in 1989 and was a Transit Operator 
for his entire time with the City of Mississauga; 
 
AND WHEREAS Leslie was last active in the workplace in 2012, passing after a brave 
battle with cancer; 
 
AND WHEREAS Leslie was passionate about his job and was very knowledgeable 
about the buses he drove. He was a fantastic mechanic, trivia master and an amazing 
father to his two loving children; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf 
of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Woodcock 
family. 
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